
 

 

 

GBN Choir & Theatre Patrons Organization 
March 5, 2019 

Meeting Minutes 
 

Present: Bonnie Schoenberg, Carol Currie, James Williams, Marnie Baer, Rhea Saffar, Dana Salzer, 

Lin Li, Meghan Rosenfeld, Tanya Slater, Liz Vasiljevic, Jeannie Chang, Cheri Kates, Susan Dunat 

Meeting called to order at 6:05 P.M. 

 

Mattress Fundraiser 

Susan Dunat from Custom Fundraising Solutions (CFS) explained how mattress fundraiser will 

work this year.   

• Fundraiser will be in the GBN cafeteria on Saturday, April 6th from 10:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M. 
• This is the 4th year we are doing this fundraiser  
• This year we are partnering with band 
• Flyers will be available for students to give out 
• Make sure students name is on flyer so he/she gets credit 

• See Mattress Sale FAQ on website for FPP earning potential with each sale 
• CTPO will only profit on sales of sheet sets 
• STUDENTS WILL GET 100% OF THE PROFITS FROM MATTRESSES, PILLOWS, AND 

MATTRESS PROTECTORS SOLD – THIS YEAR ONLY! 
 

Director Reports 

Theater Report from Julie Ann Hill (not present at meeting) 

  
• Auditions for Mamma Mia went well and we have a very talented cast comprised of 85 

students. We were very happy with the process overall. With a record number of kids 
auditioning (over 150!) they weren't able to take everyone, so we hope those students who 
were not cast will choose to work on crew.  



 

 

  
• Auditions for the freshman-sophomore play "Winnie-the-Pooh" will take place next 

Wednesday 3/13 and Thursday 3/14 after school in the Drama Room. This play is open to 
freshman and sophomores only, and there will be no cuts. Parts will be determined based 
on audition, but we are looking forward to giving any frosh-soph the opportunity to part of 
a show if they choose to audition. The show goes up April 25-27, with an in-school matinee 
for first and second graders on Friday, April 26. We already have 600+ kids coming, so 
that's going to be a lot of fun! Alison Wilensky and Evan Denenberg are directing this 
project, with assistance from Emma Gradman. I will be guiding them through the process.  

  
• Contest Play/GI rehearsals are underway and we are madly preparing for our public 

performances on Thursday 3/14 and Friday 3/15 at 7:00 in the CPA. Because there are only 
20 students involved in this show, we need to get the word out that the public performances 
are open to all. Tickets are $8 and will be sold at the door. Activity passes will be accepted. 
The Sectional Tournament is at Fremd High School on Saturday 3/16. Our performance 
times have not yet been determined.  

  
• The Advanced Acting/Directing/Improv class will be performing their acting showcase 

during the day on Friday, April 5. If your kid is in this class, you may come to the show, but 
please email me ahead of time so I can let attendance know. The current plan is to present it 
during block 4-5 (9:30 a.m.) for classes.  

  
• Our crew requirement has been reduced to 15 hours in order to encourage more students to 

complete it. Anyone wanting to be on the Theatre Board must do their 15 hours prior to 
submitting their application. Those applications are now up on www.GBNTheatre.com and 
are due Friday, April 26.  

 
Nominating Committee 

The nominating committee has suggested the following people for next year’s officers: 

Liz Vasilijevic  President 

Tracy Meyer  Vice President 

Heather McDonald Treasurer 

Marnie Baer   Secretary 

Barb Harris  Membership  

 

• We still have some vacant positions.   

• The slate will be voted on at either the April or May meeting for officers.  

Financial Report 

• Current balance is $28,300.42 

• $47.88 auto payment to SmugMug 
• $110 cash for Concessions at V-Show 

 



 

 

Fundraising  

• Mattress sale coming up on April 6th 
• Open Mic Night 
• CTPO will join Band in a spring flower and coffee fundraiser 

 

Minutes from February Meeting 

• Tanya Slater made a motion to approve minutes 
• Meghan Rosenfeld seconded the motion  
• All approved  

 

Concessions  

• CTPO grossed $1,247 at V Show  
• We netted $864 

• Need to remember to order flowers earlier next year 
 

Techny concert this weekend – Sunday 3/10/19 at 2:30 and 5:00 P.M. 

Banquets  

Baby photos and senior photos of graduating seniors are needed - email to Missy Levine 

 

Meeting adjourned 6:57 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Bonnie Schoenberg 
Secretary 
 
 
Important Dates: 
Fundraising  
   Booster Shot Checkbook sale ends When books are sold out 
   Chipotle Fundraiser September 11, 2018 
   Butter Braid and Fruit sale begins October 15, 2018 
   Butter Braid and Fruit sale ends November 9, 2018 
   Butter Braid and Fruit pick up December 7, 2018 after school in cafeteria at 

GBN 
   Mattress Sale April 6, 2019 
   Open Mic Night May 10, 2019 

 
Events  
   One Acts September 27 – 29 
   IMEA Choir Auditions October 1 



 

 

   Fall Play  October 11 – 13 

   Fall Concert Cider and Song Thursday, October 25 
   Jr High Choral Festival Thursday, November 1 
   Jr High Music Articulation Tour Friday, November 2 
   IMEA Festival Saturday, November 10 
   Winter Showcase November 29 – December 1 
   Winter Concert Monday, December 17 
2019  
   TheatreFest  January 10 - 12 
   Choir Tour to Los Angeles  January 17 - 21 
   Variety Show February 21-23 
   Musical Auditions Mama Mia! February 26 & 27 
   Glenbrook Festival of Music (Techny) Sunday, March 10 

   Group Interp / Contest Play / Sectionals March 14 - 16 
   Tri-M Induction Thursday, April 4 
   Spring Children’s Play April 24 - 27 
   Glenbrook Musical May 1 - 4 
   Foundation Event  Saturday, May 4 
   Choir Banquet Wednesday, May 8 
   Open Mic Night Friday, May 10 
   Spring Choral Concert Tuesday, May 14 
   Theatre Banquet Wednesday, May 15 
   Concert in the Park Saturday, June 1 
   An Evening of A Cappella Wednesday, June 5 

 
 
CTPO Meeting Dates for 2018-2019: 

 September 4, 2018 

 October 2, 2018 

 November 6, 2018 

 December 4, 2018 

 January 8, 2019 

 February 5, 2019 

 March 5, 2019 

 April 2, 2019 

 May 7, 2019 – meeting will be held in the Spartan Conference Room 

 June 4, 2019 


